# BRANSCOMBE C OF E PRIMARY SCHOOL **NEWSLETTER 10/33**

Friday 11th June 2010







Dear Parents / Carers

It's lovely today to see all the children in their non uniform outfits, especially those in football themed outfits. Well done too to Mrs Pedder who joined in with the spirit of the day!

The Branscombe Waves

The PTFA would like to say thank you for all the bottles that were donated today, they will gladly receive others next week. Further notes from PTFA below.

I received a phone call during the week and in the course of the conversation the lady said she had heard really good reports about our school. It's always lovely to hear that the school has a good reputation within the community and I would like to thank you all for your part in spreading positive comments!

We hope you all have a lovely weekend and enjoy the first England World Cup match!

# Mad Science

Unfortunately the Mad Science after school club will be unable to take place as there were not enough positive responses to make the club viable.

## Headlice

We have had some reports that some children currently have head lice. Please could you check your child's hair daily and treat as appropriate.

### Parent Governor Election

We currently have a vacancy for a parent governor. Letters will be sent home today inviting you to put your name forward if you are interested in joining the Governing Body. Please note that there are eligibility criteria, these are shown on the back of the letter. If a number of people are interested we will hold an election - but will give you more information about that if we get to that stage. If you want any more information about what is involved in being a governor please ask Jo Hemery or Mrs Gray.. Forms must be returned by 25th June 2010. If you require a duplicate form please contact the school office.

#### **Ticks**

There have been a couple of children bitten by Ticks recently. Now that the children are playing on the field more please check your children regularly. The advice from the school nurse is to cover the tick in Vaseline so that it suffocates and it will then fall out in its own time.

# Tesco and Sainsbury Vouchers

Please continue to ask friends and family for the school vouchers. The collection boxes are in the main entrance. If you could spare a few minutes to count the vouchers that would be a great help. Please talk to Mrs Gray about this.

# Allotments / Eco Club

If anybody is interested in helping out with these projects can they please speak to Mrs Gray.

## Class 2 Museum Trip

Class 2 will be visiting the Old Bakery in Branscombe next Thursday, 17th June at 11am. The visit is part of our Humanities Project, looking at how museums can help bring history alive. The project will culminate in Class 2 creating their own museum in school, related to The Space Race. The museum will be open to visitors on the afternoon of Thursday 1st July - more details to follow in the next newsletter.

## PTFA

A reminder that the Cake Stall is after school on Monday next week (Monday 14<sup>th</sup> June).
Here is a list of those who doing cake stalls.

June - Julie and Caroline

July - Lynley and Carolyn

September - Christine and Mrs Drake

October - Louisa and Jo

November - Judie and Angie

December - Clare and Amanda

• If you are willing to help in any way with the Fayre on Saturday 17th July please fill in the slip below.